
Dear Parent/Carer,

This has certainly been a term and year like no other.  We were really pleased that we could open 
our doors fully in September to welcome back all our students.  We have put measures in place to 
keep our staff and students as safe as possible and this has meant having class bubbles.  It has 
been diffi cult for our students as they have not been able to mix with their peers, but I hope you will 
all agree from this term’s newsletter that we have continued to ensure that our students are involved 
in fantastic learning experiences.  Staff have worked very hard and creatively to bring our school and 
college community together, through joint charity days and other school/college projects.

Since our last newsletter we have had two Ofsted inspections.  At the Academy the inspector said, 
‘the ethos and feel you get is really strong and not one you get in every school’.  They also reported 
that personal development, behaviour and attitude was extremely strong. At Catcote Futures, we 
were assessed to see where we were in terms of progress towards a full inspection.  The feedback 
was extremely positive.

In our last newsletter, we told you about our plans to develop our school fi eld to make it more 
accessible to all learners by creating an outdoor learning and fi tness zone.  We are pleased to 
announce that this is now complete and all students have been using this amazing facility.  Last 
month, the whole Trust community came together to celebrate Mr. Chapman’s life which involved 
creating lots of wonderful things for his memorial garden situated in the outdoor fi tness and learning 
zone.  Catcote Futures also hung ribbons on their memorial sculpture in the garden.  We hope in the 
new year that we can have a grand opening of our outdoor learning and fi tness zone, welcoming all 
families to come and visit.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the staff who have worked tirelessly to ensure 
students transitioned back safely this term. I would also like to thank the students who have coped 
amazingly with all the changes that we have had to put in place and lastly, all our families for their 
continued support.

I hope that you all have a wonderful Christmas with loved ones. Stay safe and we look forward to 
welcoming all students back in 2021.

Lisa Greig
Interim Head Teacher



Children In Need

In November, students in the red pathway 

took part in the ‘Joe Wicks 24-hour challenge’ 

to support Children in Need.  

Aft er a well-deserved rest, students 

completed some mindful acti viti es and 

watched ‘Joe Wicks 5 to Thrive’ videos.

Yellow pathway completed a bear hunt 

around our ‘Outdoor Learning and Fitness 

Zone’ and parti cipated in various craft  and 

mindful acti viti es. Students baked cakes for 

the Pudsey picnic, hunted in the trees for the 

hidden Pudsey Bears and enjoyed doing the 

Joe Wicks workout. 

Class 7

Class 7 have been working really hard this year to raise money for chariti es and to make 

donati ons to those in need. As a class, we managed to make £100 for the Alzheimer’s Society 

by raffl  ing a handmade Christmas wreath.  We also took part in a kindness advent calendar 

and donated food and warm clothes to a local food bank.

Catcote Academy and Catcote Sixth Form 

have raised £264.47 for Children in Need! 

Thank you for your conti nued support.



Eco Schools

Last year, the school gained its Green Flag status. Students have continued their great 

work this year with activities such as participating in the mindfulness week as part of one 

of their eco school challenges.  We decided to focus our actions on relaxation and happy 

minds. Students from across the Academy took time out of their day to notice things in their 

immediate environments.  Students participated in varied ways; some listened to relaxing 

music, others spent time colouring whilst some students took part in different sports.

Students shared their experiences of the week in a short video, promoting their message to 

everyone. 

Poppy Carpet

Catcote Academy students made a poppy 

carpet for Remembrance Day, made from 

recycled plastic bottles that had been 

collected this year.  Mr Pounder, an Army 

veteran, says how important it is for schools 

to teach the students about the wars and the 

sacrifices people made.



Link 4 Enterprise Skills

In the Autumn term, Link 4 have been practi sing their CORRECT enterprise skills.

The Candy Cupboard

This term, students in Link 3 created ‘The 

Candy Cupboard’ as part of their Enterprise 

curriculum.  They created some  sensati onal 

chocolate bouquets and exciti ng ‘Christmas 

Night-in boxes’ to help raise funds for 

their class.  Students discussed what job 

roles would be needed and applied for 

the positi ons.  They excelled at managing 

fi nances, carrying out market research and 

being part of a producti on line.  They worked 

extremely hard and should be very proud of 

themselves.

C - creati ve

O - organised 

R  -risk-taking 

R - responsibility

E - evaluati ng

C - communicati on 

T - teamwork

We have been very creati ve by 

building models with Knex, and 

used our problem solving skills.



Link 3 Home Management Topic

During the Autumn term, students have 

been learning how to carry out tasks around 

the home.  They have been learning about 

basic hygiene and the importance of  keeping 

surfaces clean. 

Smile Day

In September, we joined in with ‘World Smile 

Day’ to help put a smile on people’s faces! 

Students made some fantasti c smiley faces 

and told some jokes whilst others made some 

rainbow postcards to say thank you or  learnt 

to sing and sign along to ‘You’ve Got a Friend 

in Me’.

Students have 

discussed what 

sort of things 

they would need 

to do if they lived 

independently. 

They 

demonstrated 

excellent laundry 

skills and 

developed skills 

in relati on to ironing.  Along with cleaning and 

repairing their clothes, they demonstrated 

their fantasic 

cooking skills 

making, cheese 

cakes, toad-in-

the-hole and 

apple crumble.



S4 Lindisfarne Letter Writing

Students have  carried on the great inclusion 

work with Lindisfarne Care Home, relati ng 

to others and have become pen pals with 

several of the residents. Students have 

gained a greater understanding of how COVID 

restricti ons have impacted on people’s mental 

well-being, in parti cular the most vulnerable 

in the community.

S4 - Caring for the area

Students wanted to contribute to their community in their ‘Giving’ project during the ‘Great 

Dream’ initi ati ve. They spent ti me ti dying the communal area around  Sixth Form. This enabled 

our students to process the importance of not litt ering. This led to  great discussions on how 

young people have a voice and can make a change.  One of the students (Adam) wrote a lett er 

to the Director of Neighbourhoods and Regulatory Services at Hartlepool Borough Council 

about areas of concern in the local community.  A response was provided with a list of acti ons 

to address the issues that the student raised.  Well done Adam, we are very proud of you!

The class will be exploring more ways to be confi dent and have a voice in the community, 

preparing them for adulthood.

The residents have thoroughly enjoyed 

parti cipati ng within this correspondance.



Sports for Champions

Catcote will be holding a 

virtual event on February 10th 

which will be delivered by a 

famous Olympic Athlete of our choice.

They will share their experiences with us in 

relati on to their career.  There will be a focus 

on health and wellbeing.

Students wil take part in a virtual exercise 

following social distancing measures. This 

will be a 60 second sponsored challenge 

and sponsor forms will be sent out aft er 

Christmas.

The Athlete will then give interacti ve 

feedback and will talk about healthy eati ng, 

nutriti on, diet and will take questi ons from 

our students.

We are grateful for this  amazing 

opportunity.

Class 9 Poppies

Class 9 created poppies as part of their 

enterprise lesson.

They raised a whopping £90, which was 

donated to the Royal Briti sh Legion Poppy 

Appeal.

We are very proud of 

their eff orts.

Care Home Collection

Staff  and students from Link 3 wanted to 

spread some Christmas cheer to others. 

They decided to collect tea, coff ee, biscuits 

and cakes for residents at Dinsdale and 

Sheraton Court Nursing Homes as a 

Christmas treat for their residents. We 

would also like to say a massive THANK 

YOU to The Sensory Spot for their very kind 

donati on to this wonderful cause. 



Here is Chloe reading the timetable as part of 

her independent travel skills.

STEPs

The students in the STEPs programme have 

made us exceptionally proud throughout this 

term.

The Great Dream

The STEPs students have been completing 

work on the ‘Great Dream’.

In order to achieve the ‘Relate’ aspect, 

students have reflected upon which staff have 

had an impact upon their learning journey at 

Catcote.

Students wrote letters to staff to express their 

gratutude for all of the support and guidance 

they have received during their time at the 

Trust.  This task allowed them to showcase 

their written skills and independence.

The student then went to the local Post Office 

to purchase stamps and post their letters.  

The Post Office lady expressed how impressed 

she was at how polite and well mannered our 

students were.

A real credit to the Trust.

One of our students has had to learn remotely 

and has particpated fully in all aspects of 

learning.

Our students have developed key skills 

especially their levels of independence, 

computer skills and food technology.



Class 2

Students have been working really hard to 

make lots of festi ve decorati ons to spread 

some Christmas cheer. They decorated the 

classroom tree and even made decorati ons 

for the giant Christmas tree in the hall.

Students also helped to decorate their own 

Mr Chapman themed T-shirts with waist coats 

and bow ti es. 

They also helped to paint bow ti e bunti ng to 

hang in the memorial garden.  

Well done Class 2!



The Snowmen

This term, Students in the Yellow and Blue 
pathways have been focusing on ‘The 
Snowman’ by Raymond Briggs.  

Each class have completed some amazing 
work, related to the story and create their 
very own snowman.



The Annual SEND award in memory of Mr. Alan Chapman

Catcote students were asked to take part in a competi ti on to design the new SEND award in 

memory of our late Head, Mr. Alan Chapman.  This competi ti on was open to all secondary 

schools in Hartlepool. The award is to be presented on an annual basis to a child, young person 

or adult.  This is in recogniti on for their contributi on in improving the outcomes for pupils with 

SEND needs.

Sixth Form 2 (S2), led by Mrs. Stephenson, designed a black silhouett e of Mr. Chapman 

demonstrati ng the qualiti es that he was well known for, his outlandish dress sense and his love 

of his “Catcote bairns”.

The fi nal design will be cut out of black 

perspex and mounted on an oak base with 

interchangeable waistcoats and crazy designs.

Mrs. Chapman and daughter Beth were so 

impressed, that there are now two categories; 

the Young Person Award and the Adult/

Community Award.

Sixth Form 2 won the Young Person Award and are currently looking forward to the next step 

in the design process…



Remembrance Day

Students took part in a 

number of acti viti es to 

learn about Remembrance 

Day and what it means.  

Acti viti es such as making 

poppies and wreaths, 

Big Soup Share

In October we joined in the Big Soup Share. 

Students in Class 1 and 2 explored diff erent 

vegetables and used them to make great 

decorated biscuits,  performing Remembrance 

Day poems, creati ng silhouett e pictures and 

suncatchers.

Macmillan Coff ee Morning

Every year, Catcote join in with Macmillan’s 

Coff ee Morning and this year was no diff erent 

(although we couldn’t have our usual cake 

sale). 

Students designed and created posters and 

made their own sweet treats to parti cipate in  

the coff ee morning and to raise money for a 

much loved charity.

prints. Whilst 

other students 

helped to make 

soup to share 

with each other.

Students designed and created posters and 

made their own sweet treats to parti cipate in  

the coff ee morning and to raise money for a 



Roald Dahl Day

This year we celebrated Roald Dahl Day. 
Students read diff erent stories and watched 
some fi lms inspired by the books.  Students in 
Class 2 made their own marvellous medicine 
and in Class 4 students made their own 
Willy Wonka inspired chocolate bars.  Class 
7 learnt about The Enormous Crocodile and 
Sixth Form 1 made some tasty Wonka hot 
chocolate.

Elf Day

We joined in a 

new fundraising 

event this year 

to support the 

Alzheimer’s and 

Dimenti a Society. 

Everyone had the 

opportunity to 

att end school in 

a Elf fancy dress 

costume or to 

wear something 

christmas related.

All classes enjoyed 

putti  ng up and 

decorati ng our 

classroom trees.

Diwali

Students explored 

Diwali this year 

whilst looking at 

winter celebrati ons. 

Students looked 

at how Hindus 

celebrate Diwali 

and what it 

meant.  Students joined in by creati ng clay 

Diwali lamps and exploring lights that lit up 

to sounds.  They also learnt an acti on song 

whilst celebrati ng their own Diwali!



Class 10

Makaton

This year in, Yellow and Blue pathways, we have kicked off  our Makaton journey by training 

some staff  to Level 4.  All our students are benefi ti ng from this, learning new signs, improving 

their communicati on and producing some amazing videos! Students recorded Remembrance 

Day poems, learnt ‘Any Dream Will Do’ and Class 7 performed a super renditi on of ‘It’s Raining 

Men’. 

We were also super impressed with Class 8’s performance of ‘You’ve Got a Friend in Me’.

All students involved, learnt to sing and sign to ‘I’ll Be There’ by Jess Glynn.  Students have 

had a great ti me focusing on 

the Performing Arts aspect 

of the curriculumn and have 

thoroughly enjoyed watching 

their own performances. We 

have some superstars in the 

making.

Some of these fantasti c videos 

are on our Facebook page. 

Please check them out if you 

haven’t done so already.

Class 10 helped Mr Pounder harvest the fruit and veg as part of 
their forest school curriculumn.  Which developed numerous life 
skills lessons.



Accreditation Success

One of the sad consequences of the Covid-19 virus, is not being able to carry out many of the 

exciti ng acti viti es which have been planned throughout the year. One such regular event on 

the Catcote Futures calendar is the thrilling Annual Awards Event which would normally take 

place in the wonderful surroundings of Hartlepool Art Gallery. This event is a celebrati on to 

recognise and reward the amazing achievements of our learners and the success they have 

had with their accreditati on.  As we all know, traditi onal classroom educati on was dramati cally 

disrupted following the lockdown from March. However, many of our young people had 

already been working very hard towards their accreditati on and sti ll had more work to do to 

enable them to achieve their goals.

I can now report with great pleasure and pride, that due to the very hard work of our learners, 

their parents and carers and our Teachers, once again we have had 100% success for all 

accreditati on, across all awarding bodies. This really is an amazing achievement through 

very diffi  cult circumstances and a brilliant testament to the dedicati on and hard work of all 

concerned.

Sadly, our award celebrati ons are 

missing but our sense of pride and 

achievement are as clear as the smiles 

on our faces.

Huge congratulati ons go to all for 

another very successful year.



CF1 are blinded by the lights

This term saw a HUGE investment in blackout blinds in CF1. This has meant that the classroom 
can be plunged into absolute darkness so the students can benefit from specialist lighting and 
neon work.
The students are responding exceptionally well to the new super sensory environment. 
Teacher Pete Wells said “The difference that the blinds have made is staggering. Everything 
feels much more intimate and special. It really focuses the students’ attention on the 
interactive whiteboard when telling stories or doing switch work and has allowed us to have 
cool things like firework displays, discos and extremely soothing and therapeutic massage.

CF1 welcomes new pupil

CF1 were delighted to welcome new student 

Caitlin into the class in October this year. 

Class teacher Pete said “Caitlin came from 

the Academy and has made a huge impact in 

the classroom! She is an absolutely wonderful 

young lady who has fit right into CF1.  She has 

an infectious laugh, a beautiful singing voice 

and likes nothing more than to sit and listen 

to stories, which is one of our favourite things to do in CF1”

Pete continued, “Caitlin has been a revelation and we are very proud of her for fitting in so 

quickly. Understandably, she was a little timid when she first came but she has soon made 

friends with us all and is showing so much progress! She is very keen, always tries her best to 

do her work and enjoys doing jobs around the college, where appropriate. She loves singing 

duets with me and competes to be the loudest voice in the class! She is an absolute ray of 

sunshine in the classroom and I can’t wait to see how well she does!”

The new lights and blinds 
are also a handy way 
of separating activities. 
Students are now fully aware 
when one activity has ended 
and another has begun due 
to the massive contrast in 
class.  It’s incredible how a 
seemingly small change to 
the classroom has had such a 
massive impact”.



Mrs Santa Claus visits CF1

As part of the Trust-wide great dream initi ati ve, students at Catcote Futures were asked to 

make festi ve videos to share among the classes. Step forward super CF1 student Jayne who 

did an amazing job being Mrs Santa Claus from the Nat King Cole classic Christmas song, “Mrs 

Santa Claus!”

Together with her on-screen husband, brilliantly played by Fraser, the pair make for a fabulous 

married couple! The rest of the students in class played the parts of various toys, presents and 

NHS

This half term, the students in CF3 have 

helped some of our friends in the NHS. The 

students have helped to brighten up Ward 

24 at North Tees Hospital. The students all 

helped to make laminated sensory Christmas 

pictures (that can be wiped clean), which 

have been displayed within the ward. The 

staff  on Ward 24 were so pleased with the 

art work and sent us a lovely photograph, 

showing our student’s work up on display. 

reindeer which was the icing on 

the Chrismtas cake! The video is 

fabulous and can be seen on the 

Catcote Futures website along 

with the amazing videos from 

other classes.  Please take your 

the ti me to watch them, they 

are great.



Catcote Futures - Remembering  Mr. Chapman

As we marked the fi rst anniversary of the 

passing of Mr. Chapman, we decided this 

should not be a sad occasion as this is the 

last thing he would want!  We all wanted 

to think of him with fondness and mark the 

enjoyment and humour he brought to the 

Trust and everybody he met. 

We all have such fond memories and stories 

of Mr. Chapman and we wanted this day 

to be fi lled with fun, laughter and to be a 

celebrati on of his life. 

All students ti ed brightly coloured ribbons 

around our ‘Tree of Refl ecti on’, wrote 

postcards remembering the things that make 

us happy and each class made their very own 

‘happy and fl amboyant’ scarecrows. 

We are sure Mr. Chapman would have loved 

it!



Most Inspirational Presentation

During November, Catcote Futures took part in the annual Talenti no Conference which off ers 

the opportuniti es to celebrate the triumphs of Work Related Learning in Special Schools and 

Colleges from across the country. 

Catcote were involved in 3 separate presentati ons which were very well received. 

This year, in memory of Alan Chapman, a special annual award was launched for the most 

inspirati onal speaker or presentati on. The recipient of this award was decided upon the votes 

received from the delegates of the 4-day online event. There were 50 presentati ons watched 

by more that 750 delegates.

We are very proud to say this award was awarded to our very own Amanda Metcalf for her 

inspirati onal presentati on on pre-supported Internships. Amanda is our Work Related Learning 

Lead, Enterprise Coordinator and runs Catcote Futures dedicated employability pathway 

‘STEPs’. Her presentati on touched the hearts of the delegates with the learners own personal 

accounts of their experience on the STEP’s programme and the real opportuniti es they are 

working towards to achieve their aspirati on and goals.

Well done Amanda.



Not so Horrible History

This term, CF7 have been looking into Hartlepool’s glorious 
and eventf ul past! The students began this journey when 
looking at the history of Hartlepool for a weekly college-wide 
challenge. This really caught their imaginati on and inspired 
them to look further into their important local history. 
The class have had lots of fun looking at old household 

Remembrance Day

To enable students to interact with each other in diff erent classes, Catcote Futures has been 

completi ng a weekly college challenge, set each week by a diff erent class. CF4’s challenge was 

around raising awareness and understanding of Remembrance Day and honouring the families 

of those who have given so much.

Each class was given the challenge of creati ng a display for outside the college, to honour 

Remembrance Day. All classes got busy and created some beauti ful and very poignant designs. 

One parti cularly impressive design comprised of poppies made from recycled bott les.  These 

were painted red to honour the fallen soldiers and some where painted purple in honour of 

the fallen animals.

items such as an old washing dolly or posser, and a wooden potato masher (shown in picture) 
comparing these to what we use now.

 They also looked at the diff erent periods of history and researched how our houses have 
changed from the stone age, living in one room and eati ng Woolly Mammoths, to fi ghti ng in a 
Roman Fort and then ruling in a Medieval castle. They have looked at images and models and 
completed quizzes to see what they know and how well they would survive as a Viking.

These moving and eye-

catching displays were 

exhibited to show our 

respect and support 

for the heroes of 

Hartlepool and beyond.



The Magic of Musicals

This year, has been all about the razzle dazzle in CF1 as they learn about the musicals. The  
year started with ‘Joseph and his Amazing Technicolour Dreamcoat’ and had a wonderful 
ti me exploring colours, Egypt, the Bible, feast and famine and of course, the wonderful world 
of dreams. This led to lots of fun with sand, camels, pyramids and mummies as well as some 
relaxing ti mes with massage therapy, enabling the students to have very pleasant dreams.

Class teacher Pete Wells said “The students really got into this story and were absolutely swept 
away by the songs. It was wonderful to see them enjoying their favourite tunes and the story 
we had writt en, ended with a gloriously upbeat version of “Go go go Joseph”.

Following Joseph, just in ti me for Halloween, the class studied the brilliant prequel to ‘The 
Wizard of Oz,’ the musical ‘Wicked!’ This more modern musical had some really exciti ng 
upbeat songs that the students got to know and love! It was great fun learning about witches 
and wizards and getti  ng to fl y around the classroom on broomsti cks!

On the lead up to Christmas, the class studied “The greatest showman.” This musical was 
extremely popular with the class and they had a whale of a ti me practi sing their circus skills, 
visiti ng the Queen, and of course, singing and dancing to the iconic “This is me!”

Class teacher Pete said “It was great adapti ng The Greatest Showman for our brilliant students! 
Closing out the term with the topic of the circus was absolutely fantasti c for encouraging 
movement and performance and the music is just great! At the end of the story we got our 
wonderfully colourful parachute out and made Barnham‘s big top. Everyone in the class 
absolutely loved this story, the only disappointment I feel was that the teacher doesn’t look 
quite enough like Hugh Jackman. Well, you can’t win them all!”
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year started with ‘Joseph and his Amazing Technicolour Dreamcoat’ and had a wonderful 
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of dreams. This led to lots of fun with sand, camels, pyramids and mummies as well as some 
relaxing ti mes with massage therapy, enabling the students to have very pleasant dreams.
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A Little Kindness Goes a Long Way

A random act of kindness, no matt er how 

small, can make a tremendous impact on 

someone else’s life. This is what happened 

with the joint eff ort of donati ons from 

Poundland (Middleton Grange) and Catcote 

Futures.  Using the amazing donati ons that 

Catcote Futures received from Poundland, 

students made up craft  packs which they then 

donated to Harbour Support, who support 

victi ms and families of domesti c abuse. 

Catcote Futures would like to thank 

Poundland for the conti nuous support 

and donati ons throughout the year which 

has enabled us to conti nue our enterprise 

endeavours.  This has helped to raise funds 

to further develop the use of enterprise 

and employability skills, enabled students 

to receive gift s for their hard work and also 

empowered our students to support others.



Upcycling and Fundraising Fun

Our upcycling project conti nues as we have 

used recycled materials to restore a set of 

drawers and a tea trolley.  We have also 

upcycled plant pots for our sensory garden 

using materials such as old ti les and nail 

varnish as part of the ‘Jazz-up your Outdoor 

Area’ challenge.  Our thanks to the ‘Dutch 

Garden Centre’ for donati ng the bulbs and 

compost.

Christmas Enterprise

With Christmas rapidly approaching CF8 have 

been focusing on their enterprise work, in 

conjuncti on with life skills.  They have been 

practi cing their 

ironing skills by 

ironing pillow cases 

and turning them 

CF8 have also been making Christmas 

Wreaths, both ornamental as well as foliage. 

Practi sing their employability skills by 

following instructi ons and evidencing the 

enterprise commandments by completi ng 

their enterprise recording diaries.  All the 

orders coming into college and Facebook CF8 

made a staggering £404. 

into Santa sack. This 

included learning the 

process of producing 

transfers and using the 

heat press. 

As part of 

the garden 

challenge and 

to develop our 

independant 

skill, we 

made a 

scarecrow and 

birdfeeders from cereal and oranges. We 

know the birds enjoyed them as we watched 

them in our sensory garden.  We have also 

been making our own hot drinks, pancakes, 

breakfast 

wraps, waffl  es, 

doughnuts, scones 

and cakes.



Enterprise

Enterprise is extremely important to us at Catcote Futures. We feel that out learners acquire 

great skills through enterprise and even have our ‘Ten Enterprise Commandments’ on display 

in every classroom!

This year, classes at Catcote Futures have had to adapt to conti nue their Enterprise projects, 

and they have adapted well.  Over the course of this term, classes have worked in pastoral 

groups to create a wide range of items to sell, being careful to sell their products in a variety 

of COVID safe ways! From using our Facebook and social media, to creati ng a brochure to send 

out. The classes have made brilliant Christmas decorati ons and gift s, experimenti ng with new 

techniques such as resin and the transfer machine, which has left  us with some brilliant items 

shown below.

All students have been able to join in across the college, working in woodwork, horti culture 

and within the classroom.

The college also gave back to Poundland in Middleton Grange shopping centre. Poundland 

have been making donati ons to Catcote Futures for several years, providing us with lots of 

produce, which we use to help our Enterprise. The students have given something from each 

class to Poundland to thank them for the help over the years. 



In total, the college has collecti vely made a grand total of 

£2,545.95 through all of the enterprise projects which have 

been taking place this term.  Of course, this money goes 

straight back into college and this year, included an extra 

special Christmas meal for every student, to thank them 

for their hard work and also to support local businesses in 

Hartlepool at this diffi  cult ti me. 

We would also like to give a massive thank you to everyone 

who has supported us so far and in the future.

With the huge success of Catcote Futures Enterprise acti viti es this year, students decided 

they wanted to give something back to the community. Each class was allocated £10 from 

the enterprise fund, which they could then use to put towards a gift  for someone in need. 

Each class chose a tag from the Hartlepool Gift ing Tree and voted on the gift  they wanted 

to give. Now we do not want to spoil any surprises, but there was a great range of gift s to 

donate including a razor set, wireless headphones, a backpack and a super-soaker!

We are very proud of the students at Catcote Futures for choosing to donate these gift s from 

the money they have raised. Well done everyone.

who has supported us so far and in the future.



Sponsored Walk

At Catcote Futures, our super students have 

been getting fit in the lead up to Christmas! 

Our ‘Walking in a Winter Wonderland’ 

challenge saw all classes choose their own 

distance to ‘walk’ before the end of term and 

then, gaining sponsorship for each mile they 

walked. This linked in to our Trust-wide ‘Great 

Dream’ initiative where staff and students are 

asked to help others. Through this healthy 

and fun exercise, the students have not only 

raised  £1407.60p (and money is still coming 

in) for college, but have also enjoying being 

out and about! All money raised will be used 

to support our students and their enrichment 

activities.

The challenge was specific to each class, with some students reaching the magnificent total 

of 35 individual miles and a class reaching the 100-mile total.  All the students involved have 

worked extremely hard and should be very proud of themselves.

Well done one and all!



With the pesky COVID pandemic we have had a very 

diff erent year at Catcote Futures. Where we normally pride 

ourselves on our innovati ve, wholly fl exible ti metable, 

this term students have had to stay class-based in their 

bubbles. Staff  have been following a recovery curriculum, this curriculum was fi rst suggested 

by Professor Barry Carpenter, looked at sensiti vely reintroducing learners with special 

needs back to educati on, albeit through a very diff erent way of working. The recovery 

curriculum consists of fi ve pillars including repairing relati onships, re-establishing a sense 

of community, identi fying gaps in learning, re-establishing ways of learning and examining 

students’ own needs.

This approach has meant that student anxieti es have been addressed, everyone has been 

kept safe and meaningful learning has sti ll been able to go ahead.

Adam from CF7 said “It’s been really strange and I’ve missed moving about and having a 

choice,” however, he added “I’ve had a great ti me in my new class with my new friends, and 

we’ve been very busy!”  

Part of the Curriculum has been a weekly Zoom Challenge where students have been 

able to re-connect over the popular Zoom video conferencing app. Each week, as part of 

the Trust-wide Great Dream initi ati ve, the classes have been taking part in progressive, 

socially or morally enhancing projects and sharing the results with their peers. This has 

included researching the local community, making videos about discriminati on, honouring 

Remembrance Day or doing something to improve the local environment and more. These 

Zoom conferences have been well att ended by students who were isolati ng and a great chance 

for peers to reconnect. Conor from CF7 said “I’ve really enjoyed the zoom challenges. I’ve 

learned a lot and been able to see my friends again”.

While the COVID restricti ons are in place, students will conti nue to be based in bubbles, but 

rest assured, as soon as it is appropriate, students will be back mixing with their peers and 

having a real say in the course program.
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Farewell and Goodluck

Mrs Gooding has worked as a cleaner for the Trust for 7 Years.  She will be 

greatly missed and we wish her a very long and happy reti rement.

Mrs Matt hews has worked as a teacher at the Academy for 8 years.  She is 

moving across to High Tunstall to be an Assessment and Interventi on Lead.  

She will be greatly missed by all the students and staff  and we wish her every 

success for the future.

Miss Murphy has worked as a teaching assistant within the Academy for 5 

years and is leaving us to work at Exmoor Children’s home. She will be a big 

miss but we know she will be great asset to the team at Exmoor.

Mrs Lamb has worked with us for 19 years and is reti ring next term to spend 

quality ti me with her family.  We will miss her lovely welcoming smile on 

Recepti on.  We would like to wish her a very long and happy reti rement.

Mrs Vitalie has worked across the Trust for 13 years.  She is currently working 

as a teaching assistant at Catcote Futures and will be leaving us to start her 

own childminding business.  We wish her every success for the future.
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